AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION
MARCH 17, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Debanne Macaluso, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman

A motion to approve the minutes of the December 16, 2014 meeting was made by Joseph Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.  

Donna Rothman gave an update on the beach/dune trail project.  The signs are completed and in the warehouse.  She is working on the website  and it should be ready by early May.

Joe Lomax and Aaron Baker of The Lomax Consulting Group were present for a discussion on Armacost Park.  Joe told the Commission that five years ago Windward started the studies at the Park with protocol for removing/controlling vines.  Windward developed a list of target vines to be controlled.  They had meetings with contractors so the contractors understood what vines needed to be controlled.  During the recent work in the Park, Aaron was present for the majority of the work.  Aaron flagged native vegetation in the Park before removal.  The next step is replanting.  Three species will be replanted, all of which are only available in the spring.  Native New Jersey eco-types are only available in April.  Fall migration for birds would be detrimental if planting was postponed until the fall.  Joe believes that success rate – 100 of each three species – would be at least 50% to 60%.  

Public comment:  Martha Wright of 632 7th Street.  She has reviewed the Windward Consulting study.  Why aren’t the goals from the study being met?  Joe Lomax answered Ms. Wright’s question(s) and said that the focus for the bird habitat is being done.  It would be good to add milkweed for butterfly and dragonfly habitat.  Elaine Scattergood of 75 E. 30th Street believes that three species is too few species.  Steve Malyszka of 7218 Ocean Drive wanted to commend the Commission for the work they’ve done.  He also wanted to commend the Commission and Borough Council for doing something about the Park.  He is worried about the phragmites.

A motion for the Environmental Commission being in favor of the work being done in Armacost Park and following through to its conclusion, was made by Beth Tipping and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Martha Wright of 632 7th Street voiced public comment expressing concern about beachfront homeowners who participate in the DVMP being permitted to prune in the dunes in front of their property.  Brian answered that this is not permitted.  Adjournment at 5:05 pm. 
